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December 5, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
I am transmitting for council adoption an ordinance that approves a work plan to expend savings on additional preparations for a pandemic influenza event.  These savings occurred because King County was able to negotiate a lower price for courses of Tamiflu than anticipated.  We have reinvested these savings into further preparedness actions.  I am pleased to inform you that with this transmittal we have completed the terms of the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health proviso included in Ordinance 15333, to provide for the carryover from 2005 to 2006 of $5.96 million in expenditure authority supporting the King County Pandemic Influenza Response Plan.

Section 81 of Ordinance 15333 included the following proviso:

“P1 PROVIDED THAT: 
Of this appropriation, $800,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits and the council adopts an ordinance approving a plan for how the $4.76 million of this appropriation previously allocated through Ordinance 15348 for the purchase of antiviral medications shall be expended in the event that the county is able to purchase such medications at a price of lower than $40 per course of treatment.”
Public Health has prepared the attached spending and work plan for funds allocated to pandemic influenza preparedness.  The work plan has been modified to reflect how savings will be utilized to bolster our pandemic influenza response capacity within Public Health and across the health care system.  Public Health was able to purchase Tamiflu at a reduced price from the initial estimate.
The proposed programs fall into four categories:

	A.  Prepare Our Citizens, Protect Our Health Care System and Community
	$800,000

	B.  Augment and Expand Capabilities for Responding to Avian and Pandemic Influenza
	$818,300

	C.  Create New Capacity to Manage a Surge of Patients
	$250,000

	D.  Caring for the Living by Respectfully Managing the Dead
	$150,000

	Subtotal
	$2,018,300

	
	

	Tamiflu Purchase
	$2,741,700

	
	

	Total 
	$4,760,000


These proposed projects were developed with broad input from Public Health and health care system experts.  They comprise a broad and effective array of strategic initiatives that will help make our region one of the most prepared for the threat of pandemic influenza.  
Please feel free to contact Dorothy Teeter, Interim Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-296-1480, or Michael Loehr, Preparedness Section Manager, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-205-5012 with any questions you might have.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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